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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
8 February 2023 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M.Abraham (Chairman), Blogg, Holborn, Knight & Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope , D.Morgan (Ferriby Shed), D.Wyndham (Cricket) 
 

Minute No.  
PFC 22/ 
 
45. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – There were none. 

46. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Cllrs Blogg and 
Wood declared an interest as members of the Bowls Club, D.Morgan declared an interest as a member of 
the Ferriby Shed and D.Wyndham declared an interest as a member of the Cricket Club. 

 

47. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 JANUARY 2023 - Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 

 

48. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking. 

49. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden had no issues to report. 

50. CLERK’S REPORT  

50.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported that the CCTV had been checked to review football training in 

front of the pavilion and to resolve an issue in the car park for the football club.  It was agreed that the 

football club would be contacted to ask for the pavilion to be cleaned of all muddy ball marks.  It was 

also noted that the damage to the Bowls Club roof had been repaired. 

50.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised. 
 

51. OTHER MATTERS 

51.1. Ferriby Festival - It was noted that NFFC plans to host the festival on 20 May and it was agreed that  

parking on the playing field near the fence line would be permitted as per last year. 

51.2. Skate Park Hedge – It was noted that the previously approved contractor will no longer cut the skate 

park hedge and it was agreed that if a quotation was received for cutting the hedge prior to the 1st 

March, the decision would be delegated to the clerk subject to the agreed financial limit. 

51.3. Cricket Club – It was noted that the cricket club had requested approval to update the changing 

rooms carpet tiles and this was agreed. 

51.4. Gate – The idea of changing the design of the entrance gate onto the playing field to a two-thirds, one-

third gate was discussed and it was agreed that the clerk would seek quotations for the work. 

51.5. Annual Play Inspection Report – The annual report was reviewed in detail.  It was noted that the 

highest risk item had been referred to Kompan who had installed the zip wire and this was being 

rectified on 22 February.  Overall there was a reduction in the average risk rating for the equipment and 

the actions items were agreed. 

51.6. Ferriby Shed – The Chairman of Ferriby Shed gave an update on the how the shed was running and 

the drawings for the planning application were reviewed.  It was agreed that the position of the new 

shed would be marked out and agreed with the cricket club before the application was submitted. 

51.7. Coronation – Ideas to mark the coronation were discussed but it was agreed that the idea of a new 

bench would be better suited to Coronation Gardens than the Playing Fields. 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.45pm 
Date of next meeting : 8 March 2023 


